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Foreign Minister Holds Telephonic Conversation with his Canadian
Counterpart

Foreign Minister Makhdoom Shah Mahmood Qureshi held telephonic
conversation today with Minister of Foreign Affairs of Canada, the Honourable
Francois-Philippe Champagne. Well being of Pakistani nationals in Canada and the
Canadian nationals in Pakistan as well as the impact of the COVID-19 on global
economy and health sectors came under discussion.

The Foreign Minister offered condolences over the loss of precious lives in
Canada due to COVID-19. He appreciated the efforts of the Government of
Canada to contain the outbreak of the pandemic. The Foreign Minister sought
understanding and help of the Canadian Government in facilitating the stay of
Pakistani nationals and students currently in Canada. They also exchanged views
to facilitate the return of Canadian passport holders to Canada.

The Foreign Minister briefed his Canadian counterpart on the measures
taken by the Government to reduce the impact of COVID-19 in Pakistan. He also
apprised the Canadian Foreign Minister of the potential negative fall-out of the
pandemic on the economy and measures taken by the Government to mitigate this

- Sharing Prime Minister Imran Khan’s idea of debt relief and restructuring
for developing States, the Foreign Minister said that it would enable them to utilize
resources to fight the COVID 19 pandemic and shore up economies. He expressed
the hope that Canada as an important member of the G-7 and the G-20, would play
am acuve ml: in advancing the idea. The Canadian Foreign Minister assured that
Cﬂh tuﬂ play an active role to address the issue.
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